
  

 

It’s that time of year when we gather, not to 
trade plants or hear a speaker, but instead  to 
celebrate  our gardening friendships.  And, 
bonus time—December is when the White 
Elephants visit. What special something will 
YOU bring that one of us MUST have?  

First we’ll have sumptuous potluck dinner. 
Bring a dish to share, labeled for the benefit 
of our vegetarian/vegan members or those 
with dietary restrictions. Please bring a 
serving utensil, and if you have hot dish, have 
it already heated. We’ll provide plates, 
utensils and beverages. 

 

 

After good eats and grand conversation, the 
liveliest part of our meeting will start. We’ll 
browse the silent auction tables and discover 
items we didn’t know we needed, and find 
perfect gifts for family and friends (and 
maybe ourselves). In the past, we’ve had all 
kinds of marvelous things, including jewelry, 
special plants, clothing, gardening items, 
good things to eat, books, chotzkes, antiques, 
crafty things—every year there is something 
new! We’ll have cards available for you to put 
with your items with a  one-line description 
and minimum bid. 

Brings your friends, especially those who 
might be interested in joining our club, and 
family or significant others. We won’t have 
the plant sale or business meeting. 
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Editor’s Note:  Because our newsletter has so much content this month, we’re 
breaking it into two parts. This is Part 1.  
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One of the reasons gardening is a life-long endeavor is that 
there is always something new to learn about, be it a new 
garden style, plant, theory, environment or micro-climate. 
You can scrap your garden and start anew with all new 
plants, a new style, even a new garden philosophy. There is 
that much to explore. But, before you start breaking out of 
your gardening comfort zone, you need to know the basics. 
With some solid garden know-how you will have the 
foundation to start a new garden. It is always exciting to 
discover new sources for learning more about gardening, 
expecially when you find one that is current, comprehensive 
and….FREE! 

Horticulture Magazine, with PlantersPlace.com, offers a 
series of free Independent Study Guides that identify what’s  

 

 

 

 

 

 

really crucial to each topic, and provide trusted online 
resources for information and supplies.  These downloadable 
guides help you avoid wasting time you could be spending in 
the garden by random Googling and wading through 
conflicting advice, too. 

The topics currently available are Growing Perennials, Shade 
Gardening, Growing Edibles in Small Spaces and Container 
Gardening. A sample page from the Growing Perennial guide 
is at the bottom of this page. You can download the Garden 
How-To University study guides at http://
www.hortmag.com/ghtu. Your editor highly recommends 
them.  

http://www.gardenershub.com/garden-how-to-gardening-from-a-to-z?lid=GHTUhortmag
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Now is the perfect time to reflect on what our gardens taught us this year. Share your thoughts with the 

rest of the Club and we’ll print as many as we can in the January issue. It can be a sentence, a 

paragraph, a page, an essay—do share with us!  You can email your answer to 

lisebixler@sbcglobal.net, or mail it to Lise Bixler, 91 Country Estates Dr., Santa Cruz CA 95060. 

Deadline for submissions is December 28th.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This question was posted on the Horticulture Magazine Facebook page, which is full of interesting stuff 

(https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=horticulture%3A%20the%20art%20%26%20science%20of%

20smart%20gardening). 
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Members-at-Large 

Dee Weybright, 426-3028 

DEENART@aol.com 

Joanna Hall, 662-8821 

jhavelock@sbcglobal.net 

Debbie Kindle, 462-6296 

poppy-54@live.com 

 Plant Table 

Lupe Allen,  247-2705 
lupea@ucsc.edu  

Allan Neymark 

457-2505 

aneymark@hotmail.com 

Refreshments 

Marge Gregory 

684-1529 

gregoryaptos@att.net 

Webmaster 

Joe Thompson  

 joe@joehometech.com  

  

The Gardeners' Club 

President 

Cherry Thompson, 475-0991 

cherrylea@comcast.net 

Vice President & Publicity 

Ilene Wilson, 724-4609 

mygardensup@aol.com 

Secretary 

April Barclay, 688-7656 

AABarclay@aol.com 

Treasurer 

Denise Rossi 

475-3081 

drossi3342@comcast.net 

Membership 

Suzanne Caron 609-6230 

Suzanne.bottomline@gmail.com 

Hospitality 

Lydia  Johnson, 475-0912 

Newsletter Writer/Editor 

Lise Bixler, 457-2089 

lisebixler@sbcglobal.net 

www.thegardenersclub.org 

 It's easy-peasy to join our club!  

Dues are $12 per calendar year. Make check 

to "The Gardeners' Club" and mail to P.O. Box 3025., Ben Lomond, 

CA 95005. Meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. on the 2nd Thursday of 

each month at the Aptos Grange , 2555 Mar Vista Dr., Aptos 

 P.O. Box 3025, Ben Lomond CA 95005 

Our front page logo iis graciously shared with us by  artist Lisa Za-
dor. Order a print or see more of her work at her Etsy shop  

www.etsy.com/shop/curiousprintpattern. 

Cabrillo Horticulture 
Department Open House 

& Poinsettia Sale                                                                                              
Thr  Poinsettias are really putting on 

some color now! Cabrillo’s fall holiday 

plant sale is Wednesday, December 7th 

from 3 to 6pm in the greenhouse. 

Celebrate the holidays with  and pick 

out a beautiful Poinsettia grown by 

student assistant Myrriah. 
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